Public Hearing 
Town Marshal Position

August 21, 2023, 5:30 PM, Town Hall Clearmont, WY
Call to Order

Appointment of a Town Marshal Public Hearing was called to order by Mayor Chris Schock at 5:30 P.M.

Attendance

Chris Schock, Mayor

Anna Switzer, Councilwoman
Jay Buhr, Councilman
Jennifer Betz, Councilwoman
Vivian Ramsay, Town Clerk/Treasurer

Pete Bassett, Maintenance

Sheriff Levi Dominguez, Sheriff County Sheriff’s Office

Deputy Devereaux Johnson, Sheriff County Sheriff’s Office
Chase Christensen, Superintendent/Principal of SCSD#3
Joseph Beaudit, The Sheridan Press

Cynthia Vannoy, Sheridan Media

Michael Guyer

Deborah Guyer

Cody Ramsay

Stefhanie Buhr

Wade Dunkin

Kaelan Haring

Olivia Kirkey

Ira Roadifer

Jana Leitl

Greg Rohrer

Ryan ODaniels

Chris George

Presentation
Mayor Schock explained the purpose of the meeting is to allow citizens to review and comment on the proposed Town Marshal position.
Michael Guyer introduced himself and talked about his more than 40 years of law enforcement background and experience. 
Public Comment

Stefhanie Buhr said that she was concerned about hiring a town marshal would be a burden to the town’s finances. She also asked if Mike is ready to be the enemy of the community. Mike commented that he is trained and ready to fight for the community.
Ryan ODaniels stated it’s not necessary to hire any law enforcement due to the size of Clearmont and the town citizens could take care of any threats. He was also concerned about the finances. Mayor Schock stated that Mike Guyer would volunteer to take on the position for $800 a month regardless of the hours he will be working.

Chris George said he had the same concern as Stefhanie Buhr about the cost.
Jana Leitl was in favor of the town marshal due to her past scary experiences. She would like the town to at least try for one year.

Wade Dunkin asked about how the idea of town marshal came about and the cost.
Cody Ramsay talked about community safety and the soft targets in the town. He was more concerned about people coming from outside of the community with bad intentions. He was in favor of the town marshal providing order and protection to the community. He would even make a donation to the town if it’s needed.

Ira Roadifer stated that the town shall work as a community to have a deputy live out here in the town and possibly have its own sheriff’s department.

Chase Christensen thanked the Sheriff’s office for what they have done with the school and he stated the benefits of having the town marshal in the community and around the school.
Greg Rohrer shared his father’s experience as a small-town deputy. He said having a town marshal would benefit the town.
Deborah Guyer shared her experience as an RN and how she had to deal with an emergency that happened not too long ago while waiting for first responders. They had to wait for 30 minutes for the first responders to come while keeping the young man alive. She said she and Mike love the town and care about the people. It’s better to be prepared than being sorry if something happens.
Cynthia Vannoy shared one of her own experiences that she had to help a deputy to fight off a criminal. She was in favor of the town marshal position.
Sheriff Levi Dominguez said that he and the Sheridan County Sheriff’s Office would support whichever way the council decided on the town marshal. 

Adjournment

Councilwoman Switzer moved to adjourn the hearing, seconded by Councilman Buhr. Meeting adjourned at 6:20 P.M.
 ________________________________      __________________________________
 Mayor, Chris Schock                                       Town Clerk, Vivian Ramsay
